Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES
Division of Food Safety
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

5K-4.034
Hemp Extract

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 47 No. 62, March 31, 2021 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS (SERC) AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION:

The Agency has determined that this rule will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has not been prepared by the Agency. 
The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or, if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein:  The Department’s economic analysis of the adverse impact or potential regulatory costs of the proposed rule did not exceed any of the criteria established in Section 120.541(2)(a), Florida Statutes.  As part of this analysis, the Department reviewed the proposed edits and found no increased fees or other costs being imposed on industry stakeholders.  Additionally, no interested party submitted additional information regarding the economic impact.
